







February 4, 2003 

     The meeting of the Board was held Tuesday Evening, February 4, 2003 in the Trustees Room of the Old Town Hall. 

     Present Messrs: DeAscanis, Quillen, Gambacorta, Appleby, Bridgewater, Gordon, Indellini, Lane, Peden, Toner and Ms. Banks (11) and Andrew P. Taylor, Esq. 

     The meeting was opened with a moment of silence. 

     The calendar was updated changing the Property Maintenance Committee meeting to March 3rd at 3:00p.m. 

     The minutes of the previous meeting were approved. 

     The Treasurers report was accepted as submitted. 

PROPERTY DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE REPORT:   Mr. Indellini reporting. 

Centerpoint—“The Hangar”:
     As a last effort to preserve the hangar, Mr. Indellini went to New Journal to have them do an article.  Several inquiries have been made but no one interested in its preservation. 

A Mr. David Moffitt of Delaware Aviation Hall of Fame, sat in on the interview with the News-Journal and was interested, but as many are, lacking funds to preserve and maintain such a structure.  

     Sixty days, as discussed before will be up in early March.  The demolition permit has been secured and a new lease with McConnell will be ready by the next meeting and the hangar can be history. 

Sailing Club: 

     PDC had asked Allen Appraisal Company to do an appraisal, several months ago.  They are not inquiring if we wouldn’t want a figure for income basis.  Still nothing is resolved with Brosius-Eliason Company on ownership.  Will await income basis figure. 

St. Francis Unit—Professional Center:
     Dr. James would like to lease the whole building. PDC  has contacted P. Gerald White of Cushman and Wakefield to give us a high/low rental per square foot..

     Mr. Taylor will contact Dr. James attorney and secure a personal financial statement or guarantee. 
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Sub-division---Ferry Cut-off: 
     Still have not gotten the deed search

Basin Road Property—(Camponelli): 
     Inquiry has been received for a “Skin School”.  Necessary copy of appraisal and lease has been forwarded to the attorney. 
Del-Dot:
     Del Dot plan on doing sidewalks vic. of Penn Mart in the spring.  Mr. Taylor and Mr. Spivack are working on agreement. 

Dempsey’s---Gambacorta: 

     A sewer problem occurred and Cooper Brothers were called, using a camera, found grease causing the problem.  Dempsey’s were notified to take care of the problem.  TNCC office will follow with a note. 

Twin-Span: 
     Maintenance of the swirl still needs to be defined. 

OUTREACH COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Lane reporting. 
     Mr. Lane reported that the “Committee Appreciation Evening” held on January 23rd was well attended and enjoyed by all. 

     Outreach Committee has met with “Little League” and they are moving ahead for spring.  They would like to light one, possibly  two fields this year.  They have canvassed neighbors on 13th and14th Street and no objection has surfaced. 

     They also would like to increase the size of the water line so they could irrigate the fields. 

     Little League will work with Municipal Services on the water line and installing the lights. 

     A line item of $5, 000.00 is asked for in the 2003-04 budget. 
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PROPERTY MAINTENANCE COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Gordon reporting. 

Van Dyke Village: 
     30 letters have been sent to residents of Casimir Drive and Stuyvesant Avenue, as of this meeting.  29 certified mail cards have been returned, 15 signed papers and 1 letter.  

Stockton and Wilmington Manor Gardens: 
     Mr. Taylor said if we identify the location, he could help us with owners names. 

Ms. Banks has a copy of the last mailing in 1990, but many properties have changed ownership. 

New Library: 
     Mr. Gordon reported that monies have been requested for a new roof on the New Library in the amount of $40,000.00, however, that would have been for an asphalt roof.  The Committee believes the building warrants a copper roof at an estimated cost of 

$131,000.00.  This expenditure is on hold, possible could be covered over several years. 
FINANCE COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Peden reporting. 

     Finance Committee met with investors on January 22nd and they “just do not know”. 
     Mr. Peden presented the budget to be approved  in March.  Noting insurance and scholarships, Fire Company and Tree Commission as well as list of items requested by the City

.  

NOMINATING COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Peden reporting. 
     The proposed officers and committee assignments were presented.  If anyone wishes to be on or off of a committee, it should be done before the next meeting. 

LIBRARY COMMITTEE: 





No report. 

OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE;  




No report 

BY-LAWS COMMITTEE: 

 



No report. 
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BUILDING RESTORATION COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Lane reporting. 
      Old Library repairs were discussed.  Committee will meet on February 19th at 4 p.m.. 

BATTERY PARK COMMITTEE:  






No report. 

GOOD WILL FIRE STATION REPORT:   Mr. Indellini for Mr. Koczak. 

     Mr. Koczak has requested plot plans for the Glebe property as well as Professional Center property to give to the architect

     Windows on the Fourth Street side of the building are leaking.  This was referred to 

Property Maintenance Committee.  

OTHER; 

     Mr. Toner suggested looking into the triangle owned by St. Peters Church at Sixth Street and Ferry Cut-off, subject to environmental issues. 

COMMUNICATIONS: 
     Ms. Banks had picked up the copies of the group photo for each member to have. 

NOTED; 
     The Board would like to “Old City Garage Property” returned before April. 

     Letter to be drafted and sent to Mayor and City Council, Planning Commission, etal that unless full approval has been given, the City is not to offer or negotiate with anyone any property that belongs to the Trust. 
     There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned for an Executive Session. 







M. Anita Banks, Secretary.

